All Schools

Extended Deadline for Immunization Requirements for Remote-Only Students

The New York State Department of Health (NYSDOH) is suspending enforcement of school immunization requirements through the end of the 2020-2021 school year, **June 30** (from April 10) for students attending school exclusively remote. **Note that for remote-only students, the June 30 deadline supersedes all previously published immunization compliance deadlines.**

Reference the <u>Updated Guidance for School Administrators Memo</u> for additional information and contact the NYSDOH Immunization program at <u>immunize@health.ny.gov</u> for any questions.

Be advised that by **June 30**, students exclusively engaged in remote learning should still submit proof to their school that they have obtained all required vaccinations, if they have not already done so.

Note that this guidance does not change the requirement for all blended and in-person learning students to obtain vaccinations to attend school; this deadline extension is for remote-only students to show proof of immunization compliance.

For questions, submit a ticket at https://charterschools.mojohelpdesk.com/. Your DOE credentials may be required to access the links above.